
Cindy Mason, Columbia County Clerk of Superior Court, 
announces changes to Georgia’s notary laws. 
Evans, GA – With the adop,on of House Bill 1292 by the Georgia General Assembly during the 
2024 legisla,ve session, Georgia’s notaries public will be required to complete an educa,onal 
training course as part of the applica,on process.  

Addi,onally, notaries will be required to maintain a journal of their notarial acts performed at 
the request of a self-filer. The educa,onal requirement applies to all notary applicants, whether 
it is an ini,al applica,on or a renewal applica,on.  

The new requirements become effec8ve January 1, 2025. 

HB 1292 [O.C.G.A. §45-17-8(h)(2)] directs the Georgia Superior Court Clerks’ Authority to adopt 
rules and regula,ons, as necessary, to implement the statutory requirements. New rules were 
adopted by the Georgia Superior Court Clerks’ Coopera,ve Authority’s Board of Directors on 
October 9, 2024, please see h"ps://www.gsccca.org/notary-and-apos3lles/notaries/public-
educa3on-rules .  

Highlights of HB 1292 and The Notary Educa/onal Rules for the State of Georgia:  

• A notary public shall maintain a wriYen or electronic journal for each notarial act 
performed at the request of a self-filer for real estate documents  

• A notary public applicant is required to complete an educa,onal training class prior to 
the applicant’s ini,al (new) appointment  

• A notary public applicant is required to complete an educa,onal training class prior to 
the applicant’s renewal of a current appointment  

• A notary public applicant will be provided a cer,ficate upon successful comple,on of 
the training course  

• A notary public applicant must include the cer,ficate of comple,on with the notary 
applica,on to the Clerk of Superior Court  

Addi,onally, a criminal background check will be required aZer January 1, 2025. 

The approved notary educa,onal training course will be available December 1, 2024, and will be 
housed on the Authority’s eLearn site at hYps://elearn.gsccca.org/. 

For addi,onal informa,on regarding notary applica,ons, please visit the Columbia County, Clerk 
of Superior Court’s website at hYps://clerkofcourtcolumbia.com. 

https://clerkofcourtcolumbia.com/

